
South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc.
Minutes for December 11, 2021

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:02 am

The December meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held in person and via conference call on December 11, 2021, Lynnette Mote, 
President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors 
attending:

 Betty Sue Cornella
 Becky Renck
 Gayle Battaglini 
 Lynette Mote 
 Robin Pedzinski
 Ralph Spencer
 Joyce Omohundro
 Doug Peterson 
 
Absent: Brian Miller, Margaret Scott
POA members present: none

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES  

November 13, 2021 meeting Minutes were presented for approval. The motion was made by
Gayle B to approve the minutes as presented and was seconded by Ralph S.  No 
abstentions.  The motion passed unanimously.

REVIEW / RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING: 
 

A letter was requested of and received by Altitude Law stating the raising of the annual 
assessment would have no additional regulatory or other requirements imposed on the 
association.  This will be on file for any POA Owner to review as requested. 

III. FINANCIAL REPORT

November Financials were given by Betty Sue C.  (see attached).  

2022 Budget: The 2022 Budget was presented by email to all POA members with the annual 
statements. The budget will be ratified or vetoed at the January Board meeting where any POA 
member can voice opinion.  

OLD BUSINESS        

1-Old codes have been deleted in the Gate access
2-Cistern- Brian working now with Mark Norris.  



Covenant and Bylaws update:  a Brainstorming session was held for 1.5 hours. This will be 
continued after the January Board meeting to compile a complete list to present to Altitude Law 
for discussion. 

Reserve Study: 
Action carried from July: Committee looking at the Reserve Study previously done and identify 
any updates to the Reserve Life of the POA Assets. No update. 

INFRASTRUCTURE:

Roads:   Contractor was finally able to get some grading done after the 4" of snow we got 

around Thanksgiving.

Gate: No report

Fire Cistern: Mark Norris of TFD will try to get a vapor Cert on the cistern for us to use or 
remove. 

Trash: Ralph S is replacing the rods on the gate to prevent them from opening or jamming in the 
wind. Currently they are coming out of the cradles. 

Security:  No report

LEGAL: 
 

COMMUNICATIONS:  

Action carried from last month. Need to create a welcome – inquiry packet to send to new owners
including the latest newsletter and some pertinent pieces on the ranch information.  

IV. NEW BUSINESS:  

V. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:   None
 

VI. CLOSED SESSION:  None.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting adjourned for 10 minutes then reconvene for Brainstorming session. 
Morning session adjourned at 9:36 am.  

Respectfully submitted by
Becky Renck, Secretary South T-Bar Ranch
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